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Important Dates

Halogen Leadership
Day - Adelaide
Monday 31 March 2025

State Athletics -
Track & Field
Adelaide
Tuesday 1 April 2025

ATSI Students on
country with Bec
Agius
Thursday 3 April 2025

SAPSASA State
Swimming
Monday 7 April 2025

Year 8 Camp - Deep
Creek (7 - 10 April)
Monday 7 April 2025

Holy Week Prayer
R-6 - Hosts Year 2
Tuesday 8 April 2025

Stations of the
Cross - Whole
School
Friday 11 April 2025

Last Day of Term -
2.15pm Finish
Friday 11 April 2025

First Day Term 2
Monday 28 April 2025
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From the Principal

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As we approach the end of Week 9, I am filled with gratitude for all the wonderful things happening here at St Joseph’s.  It has been a

time of growth, reflection, and celebration as our students continue to thrive in the classroom, on the sporting field, and within our Lenten

observance.

I find myself continually reflecting on just how quickly the weeks have passed. It feels like only yesterday that we gathered, welcoming

our students and staff back for a new term. I feel so grateful as a new principal at St Joseph’s and how warmly welcomed I have felt

throughout this term, and you can be assured that I will do my best every day to ensure we continue to accomplish great things together.

In the spirit of our Catholic faith, we are reminded that doing our best isn’t about being perfect—it’s about growth, effort, and intention.

Every day, our students, staff, and families at St Joseph’s contribute to a vibrant community, and it’s evident that God’s love is reflected

in the way we treat each other, the way we learn, and the way we serve.

It was an honour to present the 2024 Annual Report at our Annual General Meeting recently.  Not being here last year, it was a

wonderful opportunity for me to spend some time reflecting on 2024 and see all the many blessings, achievements, and progress that

our great school continues to achieve.

Through the hard work of our dedicated staff, the enthusiasm of our students, and the support of our families, we’ve seen incredible

progress in academic achievement, faith life, building and development, sport, finances, and arts/music.  But it is not just about numbers

and statistics—it's about the lives we are shaping, the faith we are nurturing, and the future we are building together.

Our final two weeks of term will contain a whirlwind of excitement and activity, with leadership development of our middle school

students, and the Year 8 Camp which I’ve been informed is an absolute highlight. The students will embrace outdoor adventures,

challenging themselves with team-building activities, stepping out of their comfort zones, building new friendships, and creating

memories that will last a lifetime.

We will also journey through the final weeks of Lent, as a school community, where we are reminded of Christ’s ultimate sacrifice and

love for us.  Our students have been amazing in their support of Project Compassion, such an important learning tool which teaches us

all that true compassion involves not only giving but also listening, learning, and standing alongside those who need help. It is a reminder

that we are all responsible for one another and that, together, we have the power to create a world where compassion is at the heart of

everything we do.

May these last weeks of Lent strengthen our spirits, as we prepare for the joy of Easter to fill us all with peace and love.

God bless,

Joe

From The APRIM
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Masses and Liturgies
Thank you to all the classes who have recently hosted Masses and Liturgies. We have loved being able to go back inside at Carinya and

interact with residents after years impacted by Covid. Thank you to the Yr 6s who visited and hosted the Liturgy last week.

The Yr 8s hosted a Mass today around the theme of Lent. A special mention to Lucy Ward, our Student Parliamentary Faith & Spirituality

Minister, for preparing so much of the service.

A big thank you to all who helped at our last Family Mass, we had a great representation of children from Reception and Year 1, along

with a few older children.

Caritas Project Compassion
Thank you to families for your generous support of Project Compassion so far this Lent. Thanks to Millie’s

Smoothie Fundraiser and our Footy Colours Day, we have already raised over $800 for Caritas Project

Compassion.

Our last fundraiser will be a “Coin Charlie” in Week 11 when families return their Project Compassion boxes

to the office. This will be coordinated by our Spirituality Minister, Lucy W, and more information will come out

early next week.

Third Week of Lent
Lam is 27 years old from a small village in rural Vietnam who faced significant challenges due to his short

stature. Growing up, Lam often felt isolated due to limited job opportunities and difficulty moving around his

community. While his friends started jobs after high school, Lam stayed home with his parents, unsure if he could

ever achieve his dream of becoming a graphic designer.

Everything changed when Lam joined the I-SHINE program, supported by Caritas Australia. Through this

initiative, Lam completed a six-month course developing his graphic design skills. Along the way, he built

confidence, made friends and gained a sense of connection.

Today, Lam runs a successful freelance graphic design business from home, serving clients worldwide and earning a steady income.

Lam hopes his story will encourage other young people with disabilities to overcome obstacles and pursue their dreams.

Lam’s journey shows how your support of Project Compassion empowers individuals to break barriers and transform their lives.

Watch Lam’s story here

Will you walk alongside people like Lam this Lent?

Fourth Week of Lent
Irene lives in a remote village in the Kongolo Region in the Democratic Republic of the Congo (DRC).
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https://vimeo.com/1034876427


Life hasn’t been easy for Irene. After losing her father in a war, Irene and her family were forced to flee their home. Life became even

more challenging when her husband left, leaving Irene to raise her 2 children alone. Without finishing her education and with few job

opportunities in her village, she struggled to provide even the basics for her family.

Things began to change when Irene joined the Youth Capacity Strengthening Program (YCSP), run by Caritas Kongolo with the support

of Caritas Australia. Through the program, Irene learned sewing skills and was provided with a sewing machine and fabric. Irene also

gained farming skills. Now, she grows enough food to feed her family and even shares her sewing knowledge by mentoring other women

in her community.

“Before, women depended on men's income, but now, with our sewing skills, we can take care of ourselves,” Irene said.

Your support of Project Compassion helps women like Irene to create brighter futures for themselves and their families.

Watch Irene’s story here. (For secondary students and parents)

Will you stand in solidarity with people like Irene this Lent?

Upcoming Masses/Liturgies - Holy Week.

Holy Week begins when Jesus returns from the 40 days in the desert and enters Jerusalem on Palm Sunday, finishing with the Easter

Tridiuum. This year, Holy Week falls during the first week of School Holidays.

To assist the children to gain a deeper understanding of the Easter Story classes are recreating the events through re-enacting the story,

from Jesus’ Entry into Jerusalem on Palm Sunday to the Resurrection at Easter. These are held here at school starting on Tuesday 8

April and running right through until after the holidays, with the Resurrection. Each of the representations will be approximately 15-20

minutes long. 

Please note: we would love to have parents join us for these services.

Sacramental Program 2025
The Sacramental Program in the Sevenhill Parish is run both through St Joseph’s School and through the Parish.

Reconciliation, First Eucharist, Confirmation: Enrolments

Information about the 2025 Sacramental Program went out to students in Years 3 and 4 as a hard copy this week. There are also copies

available in the Front Office.

An enrolment form for the Sacraments of Reconciliation (Year 3 up) and Confirmation and Communion (Yr 4 up) can be accessed at the

link below.

The celebration for Confirmation and First Holy Communion will be held on Sunday July 27 at 10am at St Aloysius Church, Sevenhill.

Reconciliation will be celebrated mid-week in late Term 3, in St Michael’s Church, Clare.

https://forms.office.com/r/gMzSXz8TWh

EASTER CELEBRATIONS - EASTER EGG GIVING
While as a school community we don’t believe it is necessary for students to give each other Easter Eggs, as they often get a number at

home, if children are wishing to share Easter eggs with their class members, we ask that this does not occur until Monday April 28,

after the Resurrection of Jesus has been celebrated on Easter Sunday. 

If teachers chose to give classes Easter eggs, this will not occur until then. The egg is a symbol of new life, hence why we wait until

Easter to hand them out. Thank you.
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https://vimeo.com/showcase/11522973
https://forms.office.com/r/gMzSXz8TWh


Easter Mass Times

God Bless

Helen Hay - Assistant Principal- Religious Identity and Mission

Primary Athletics

SACPSSA Swimming

On Tuesday 25 March, 24 swimmers from St Joseph's represented our school at the SACPSSA Division 2 Swimming Carnival at

Burnside. We competed against 7 other Metropolitan Catholic Schools and did extremely well with numerous place getters throughout

the day.

 

Congratulations to Clara for receiving the Year 6 Girls age Champion and Kade  for receiving the

Year 4 boys Age Champion medal. Clara and Kade received those awards for being the highest

point scorers in their age group on the day.

The Year 6 girls, Clara, Matilda and Sophia, with the help of Year 5 Eliza in the relays, were

awarded the overall Year 6 Girls year level champions.

 

Overall Place ribbons on the day.

First Place-8 awards

Second Place- 15 awards

Third Place- 14 awards

Fourth Place- 10 awards

Our Boys finished third overall and the Girls finished seventh overall. With low numbers in our Year 3 Group, this was a very good

result.

Well done to Ted , Morgan and Lacey, the 3 year 3s who swam for the first time in this event and accepted the challenge of

swimming in the 50m pool.

Thanks to those families who volunteered as timing officials on the day, Amy Stewart, Peta Manhood, Travis Campbell and Annabelle

Ottens. These events would not happen without parent support.

Well done, St Joseph's.

Brooke Stockman

Prayer

God of  all peoples and nations,

As you accompany us on our Lenten journey,

May our fasting strengthen our commitment to live in solidarity,

Our almsgiving be an act of  justice,

And our prayers anchor us in love and compassion.

Awaken our hearts and minds that we may be one human family

As we all go further together.

We ask this in Jesus’ name,

Amen
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From the Middle School

Student Leadership
Our student leaders have been highly active in our community and have hit the ground running with their roles. The School Captains met

with Penny Pratt to discuss a number of different topics around leadership in our community. In particular, we spoke about an award on

offer for young people in our community who play a role in making it better, whether that be through volunteer organisations or other

means. We are developing some criteria and processes for how this award would work at our School.

Millie, our Health and Wellbeing Minister, organised an outstanding event selling over $650 worth of smoothies earlier this week. It was a

fantastic initiative and one that was completely driven by her. She demonstrated great leadership by seeing a need and getting a number

of her peers to help along the way. This money will be donated to Project Compassion.

Middle School Sporting Success
I was lucky to be able to attend the 100  Lower North Athletics Carnival. The day was well organised, and an absolute downpour brought

a welcome cool change to the day. Not only was this event a great display of our students’ athletic abilities and efforts but it was again a

great display of our community working together. I had the pleasure of working with Denika, Gabrielle and Kristy throughout the day,

running the Javelin event. We got drenched but had a great time doing it.  Congratulations to Millie and Maddie on winning the Age

Championship in their respective age groups. I would love to know the names of the successful athletes from 1925. I am sure there

would be some familiar names on the results card.

th
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SA Merino Field Days

Pedal Prix
Over the summer, we were lucky enough to be given three Pedal Prix trikes from a Catholic school who were wrapping up their program.

The Year 7s this year are so lucky to be able to be racing in these trikes and it will help us to continue to develop this program and

engage even more children.

Year 7 Fundraiser Woodchop
While it has been a hot start to 2025, we have already been out chopping wood ready for the winter. I have loved working with a range of

different parents and look forward to continuing this work over the coming weeks. Not only is it an opportunity to raise some money

together for the Year 7 Canberra excursion, but it is a chance to meet and catch up. It helps our students understand the effort involved

in giving them these great extra-curricular opportunities and the value of working as a community.

If you are thinking about firewood for the winter or know anyone who is, please get in contact with us here at school or complete the

order form below.  All finds raised go towards sending our students to Canberra for their Year 7 camp to extend their learnings around

Civics & Citizenship.

Firewood Order Form

Year 9 Jumpers
The Year 9s have now received their jumpers and are wearing them proudly, just need some cold weather to put them to good use.

 

 

 

 

On Thursday 13 March, the Year 8 & 9 Ag class visited the SA Merino Field Days at Burra oval. We were able to interview stud

breeders about their enterprises and the history of their stud, view the static displays present on the day and observe the judging of

the Ram & Ewe pair. It was an interesting day to understand some of the work that is involved in breeding Merino sheep and the

associated career pathways and industries available. We would like to thank Mr Shearer and Ms Crawford for organising and

supporting us on this excursion. 

Year 8 & 9 Ag class. 

Communication Ministers Podcast
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https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18658/Firewood_Fundraiser_2025.pdf


Our Communication Ministers will be producing a Podcast for each Newsletter. Follow the QR code below to hear about our 1st

Assembly, Shrove Tuesday, the Whole School Welcome Mass and meet the new Ministers.
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Merino Field Days Photos

   

 

 

Well Being
Hi everyone, my name is Maddie Maynard. I am the Student Wellbeing Officer at St Joseph’s School. I

will provide support to students, their families, staff and the school community on Thursdays and

Fridays. 

I am local to the Clare area, having lived, worked and studied in the Mid North region for most of my life. I

have a professional background in Social Work and have completed further studies in rural Social Work

practice, and supporting children, families and societies. My previous work has been in the areas of

children’s mental health and wellbeing, kinship and foster care, public health, disability, and adult mental

health and crisis intervention. 

When I am not in the school, I also work in mental health and pharmacy. I am part of various local groups

and committees and like to keep busy and active. In my spare time I enjoy horse riding, playing the

piano, being creative, and spending time with my friends and family. I live locally with my partner, a dog,

a cat, three goats, a sheep and five horses. 

As the Student Wellbeing Officer, I am available to provide counselling and individual support sessions to

students. Referrals to external organisations can be arranged for students as required, with your input and consent. I will also run small

group sessions for students throughout the school year around topics such as social skills, life changes and transitions, and personal

wellbeing. Your child’s teacher will discuss these support options with you prior to counselling or small group participation. In the case of
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an immediate response being required at school, I will support your child through the situation, and you will be advised accordingly. 

All students undertake pastoral care as part of the school’s approach to wellbeing. Each Term focuses on a specific social-emotional

concept. The pastoral care outline is as follows: 

Term 1 – Emotions and wellbeing 

Term 2 – Positive relationships 

Term 3 – Achievement 

Term 4 – Empowerment 

Please come and introduce yourself if you see me around the school or in the community, I’d love to meet you! I am looking forward to

working with St Joseph’s School in 2025. 

Maddie Maynard - Well being

Meet our New Teachers
We welcome 5 new teachers to our staff this year - follow the link below to learn a bit more about them.

Next Newsletter you will meet our 3 new Education Support Officers.

Meet our new Teachers

 

Japanese
In Week 7, our Year 6 class participated in an online Zoom session with Japanese students from Yoshinaga Junior High
School, Japan.   The occasion commenced with a formal speech from Councillor Elizabeth Calvert, remarking what a
wonderful opportunity both schools had in creating new friendships and embracing new cultures over this modern-day
platform. 
 
St Joseph's students were so excited to say their Japanese introductions they had been learning in class this term, and
then engage in fun games such as 'rock, paper, scissors' over Zoom.  It was lovely to see and hear students trying to speak
in Japanese, and enthused to answer the Japanese student's questions in English. 
 
This will be an ongoing opportunity for the Year 6 students in Term 3.  We will be fortunate to have some Japanese
students from Yoshinaga attend the delegation visit in August to our school.  What an exciting opportunity for our learners
in Japanese,  well done. 
Bec Sensei
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From the Library

Readers are Boring!!
We often get asked why school readers are boring and what is the point of them. For our beginning readers, who are learning the code

(i.e. the letters that represents sounds in words), practising blending these letters together to make words is crucial to becoming a fluent

reader. The first sounds our Reception students learn are “s, a, t, i, m” and there are not many words you can make from those to

publish a high interest story. As more sounds are learned, and the corresponding ways to represent them, children can read more and

more words.
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As students move through Junior Primary, they learn more complex sound-letter combinations and how to decode them. This allows our

students to read more widely and be able to utilise a range of texts to practice their reading.

So how do we manage reading at home?

Encourage your child to practice decoding with their reader. They have learned all the sounds in this book, they are now practicing

becoming more fluent. Just like we need to practice a new sport skill repeatedly, children need regular practice at reading.

Encourage a love of words and reading by choosing high quality books to read together (from the school library, public library or your

own shelves). This will widen their vocabulary while giving them important background knowledge about a range of topics of interest.

Michelle Edmondson - Literacy & Inclusion Leader

 

AFL Cup Visit
Tuesday just gone, we were lucky enough to have the AFL Cup, AFLW & SANFL Cup visit our school as part of the Gather Round

Community Roadshow.

Students on the day got into the spirit wearing their favourite footy colours and donating a gold coin to Project Compassion raising

over $300.

SANFL reps informed our students about the history of the cups and got an opportunity to have a photo with them. 

We also learnt that our Principal Joe Hick's father, Daryl, played in 4 SANFL premierships in the sixties for the Sturt Football Club and

in 2023 was inducted in the SANFL Hall of Fame.

Joe also played 138 SANFL football games with Sturt and Centrals.

Here's a photo of Joe with his brother Damian in their playing days at Centrals and Darryl Hicks being inducted into the SALFL Hall of

Fame with his family.
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AFL Cup Photos
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Year 2 Class Page
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St Josephs Patch
Well we are back in the garden and trying to keep the water up to the plants as it has been so dry.

We had some new fresh soil delivered and the students worked very hard shoveling it into the garden beds. We also pulled out the old

dead flowers and planted Silver Beet in the fresh new soil. 

The staff and students have enjoyed the zucchini, eggplant and tomatoes that have been in abundance over the first weeks of school.

There have been many a delicious zucchini slice made!

This week, I had Luca, Morgan, Imogen and Lexi helping in the garden,  it was hot work but they did a fantastic job. 

Jen Vine
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Altar Serving Roster
__files/d/18499/2025_Altar_server_roster_Term_12.pdf

Premier Reading Challenge
__files/d/18395/Premier_Reading_Challenge.pdf

Community News
SAPSASA  Sports Trials

Easter Egg Hunt

WWTFC Eagles Clinic

Watervale OSHC Holiday Program Week 1

Watervale OSHC Holiday Program Week 2

Parent Education Seminar

School Holiday Programs – Autism SA

Laura Fair Kidz Zone
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https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18499/2025_Altar_server_roster_Term_12.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18395/Premier_Reading_Challenge.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18392/SAPSASA_SPORTS_TRIALS.jpg
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18500/easter_egg_hunt.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18504/WWTFC_Eagles_Clininc.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18502/watervale_OSHC.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18502/watervale_OSHC.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18501/Watervale_OSHC_1.pdf
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18505/Parent_Education_Seminar.pdf
https://autismsa.org.au/groups-programs/school-holiday-programs/
https://stjoclar.catholic.edu.au/__files/d/18503/LAURA_FAIR_KIDZ_Zone_V1.pdf


Youth Wellness Expo
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